

Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle Users Group CBD BUG GPO Box 2104, Brisbane 4001 0423 974 825

convenors@cbdbug.org.au www.cbdbug.org.au

The Honourable Stirling Hinchliffe MP Minister for Infrastructure and Planning PO Box 15009 CITY EAST QLD 4002

Dear Minister

Safety audit of site formerly proposed to be developed as North Bank precinct

This letter is to request a copy of the report from the safety audit conducted on the area formerly proposed to be the site of the North Bank development.

The Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle Users Group (CBD BUG) is an organisation with over 400 members, formed to represent and articulate the interests of the very large number of Brisbane residents who ride bicycles to, from and within Brisbane's CDB. With the high number of people cycling though the North Bank site every day, the CBD BUG has a strong interest in the recommendations arising from the safety audit, and accordingly, requested a copy of this report.

The CBD BUG was advised via email on 3 June 2009 that the safety audit had been completed and a copy of the report would be provided to the CBD BUG after its consideration by government. However, to date the report has not been provided.

In view of the time that has now elapsed since this last advice to the CBD BUG, and the July 2009 Courier Mail article about the Government's intention to act on this report, it is requested that a copy of the report be provided. Additionally, your advice of the Queensland Government's plans regarding the implementation of the report's recommendations is requested. The CBD BUG looks forward to being consulted on such plans.

Yours faithfully

Paul French Co-convenor

Brisbane CBD BUG /q November 2009